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Dear members of the Lisieux community, 
 

What a wonderfully busy start we have had to the year. It is great to see so many 

students already looking and feeling settled in their class. In particular, it is 

fantastic to see our little Prep students being welcomed into our community, as 

well as new students in other year levels. Our teachers are extremely passionate 

and dedicated to ensuring every student is safe, happy and connected at Lisieux. 

They have been working hard to help all students feel settled in their new 

environment. 
 

Last Sunday we had our Commissioning Mass as well as the presentation of 

Sacramental candidates. It was a great opportunity to come together as a faith 

community where we had a very good turnout from staff and families at the mass. 

Thank you to all that attended as well as Mr Dando, our Religious Education 

Coordinator, for organising the mass. 
 

Next Tuesday afternoon we have our Individual Wellbeing and Transition 

Meetings. These meetings are an opportunity for parents to share what their child’s 

strengths, passions and challenges are. We hope all parents can make a time to 

come and talk with their child’s teacher. To make a booking, just visit the school’s 

website and click on the ‘Book Interview’ link on the homepage. Rather than a 

focus on academic development, we have consciously planned, at this early stage 

of the year, to prioritise discussion about student wellbeing and how they have 

adjusted to the new school year. 
 

Next Friday afternoon we start our Friday Flow curriculum initiative. We have a 

wonderful range of activities from which students will select the ones they are most 

interested in. Some of the Flow topics so far include singing, earring making, 

sewing, skateboard building, LEGO, healthy cooking, fabric printing and cheese-

making. We are very grateful to those families who have already donated some 

resources and have even had some grandparents volunteer their time to help teach 

knitting! If you have some expertise or interest in any of these areas (or another 

area that might engage students) please contact the school. A reminder that any 

volunteers require an up-to-date Working With Children check.  
 

The private music lessons have commenced this year. A number of families have 

taken advantage of this opportunity to engage in 1 to 1 music lessons. I’ve had a 

chance to pop my head in to see students learning some guitar, piano and ukelele. 

Whilst there were a few nervous smiles from the students early on, they are all now 

really looking forward to their lessons and are happy to share some of their early 

learnings. If you’re interested in lessons for your child please refer to the 

advertisement later in this newsletter. 
 

Tomorrow our Prep students have their Outdoor Discovery (every Friday). During 

this time they are able to inquire, collaborate, create and problem solve. It is 

fantastic to see the students so enthusiastic about learning together in the outdoor 

environment. Outdoor Discovery takes place even if it is wet. As such, I remind all 

families to ensure they are dressed for the weather. For wet weather this includes 

gumboots, wet weather pants, jacket and beanie.  
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SCHOOL CALENDAR 
 

 

FEBRUARY 
 

Mon 24  Assembly led by 

Year 1/2 Waratah 

Bleu (Miss Dries) 

  12:30pm 
 

  Brainstorm 

Production  

  All students  

  2:00pm-3:00pm 
 

Tues 25th  Individual 

Transition & 

Wellbeing 

Discussions 

  3:30pm – 7:30pm 
  

Wed 26th  Prep Rest Day 
 

  Ash Wednesday 

Liturgy Yr 1-2 

students 9:15am 
 

  Ash Wednesday 

Liturgy Yr 3-6 

students 10:45am 
 

Thur 27th  Parents & 

Friends AGM & 

Welcome 

Evening 7:00pm 
 

Fri 28th   Lisieux 

Beginning School 

Mass 9:30am – 

10:30am 
 

  Friday Flow 

  1:50pm – 3:15pm 
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

PRAYER 

Our Parent Assisted Immersive Reading (P.A.I.R) program for home reading with Preps has commenced. It is a great way 

for parents to engage in discussion about a text with their child. Reading at home is an important part of a child’s learning 

at home. Engaging in thinking and discussion around a text is a vital part of this time. We are very grateful for the support 

we have from families in reading with their child/ren on a consistent basis. 
 

Finally, as families are aware, the demountable portables have arrived and are currently being refurbished, ready for Year 

5 / 6 occupation. They will be painted internally, connected to power, updated a little and have a deck and rail added. We 

anticipate that the rooms will be ready for use within the next 2-3 weeks and thank families for your patience. Meanwhile, 

we are thrilled with the progress being made with Minx Architects and with our landscape architect to ensure our Stage 2 

works are ready to go to tender within the next few months. Keep an eye on our Facebook Page for some stunning images 

which will illustrate what the new spaces will look like. 
 

God bless, 
 

James Flint 

Deputy Principal 

 
 

A Prayer for Lenten Grace 
 
Loving God, 
 
During the sacred season of Lent, bring me closer to you. 
Prepare a place in my home and heart for silence, and solitude, so that I may re-discover the grace of a prayer-full life. 
Help me to fast from those things that threaten the wellbeing of body and soul and remind me of the grace of simplicity. 
Enlarge my heart so that I give to those in need and, in doing so, re-discover the grace of gratitude and generosity. 
May this season be a grace-filled time to rekindle my love for and faith in you. 
Amen. 
 

SCHOOL INFORMATION 

SWIMMING CHAMPIONSHIPS 
 

The 2020 Bellarine and North Geelong Division Primary School Championships will be held on Wednesday 

11th of March at Kardinia Pool. Entries need to be submitted to Lisieux by Monday 24th February. To qualify 

for the Championships students, need to be born between 2007 and 2011 and meet a qualifying time. If you 

think your child meets this criteria and would like to compete please email Dean Roberts at 

dean.roberts@lisieux.catholic.edu.au with your child’s requested events and times. 
50m Freestyle 

50m Backstroke 

50m Breaststroke  

50m Butterfly 

 

ITEMS REQUIRED 

Some students from our middle and senior classes are working on constructing some angels as an installation in the 

Ubuntu garden. We are on the hunt for the following useful materials for this project.  

Small louvre doors 

Timber window shutters 

Shapely fence pickets 

Old cedar blinds 

Pressed metal ceiling panels 

Pieces of timber fretwork 

Interesting pieces of decorative metal 

If you have any of the following, we would appreciate if you left your contributions at the front desk.  

With thanks Ms Righetti 

 

mailto:dean.roberts@lisieux.catholic.edu.au
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RE NEWS 

Dear Parents, 
 

Thank you to the families who were present at the Staff Commissioning and Student Sacramental Presentation 

Mass, at St Therese Church on Sunday. We were very well represented by our staff, students and families.  
 

Next Week we will be celebrating the beginning of Lent by having an Ash Wednesday service. The Year 1-2 

community will be celebrating their liturgy at 9:15 am and the Year 3-6 community celebrating their liturgy at 

10:45 am. You are all welcome to come if you are free.  

 

Shrove Tuesday 

Ash Wednesday is the first day of the Christian season of prayer and fasting called Lent. On Shrove 

Tuesday people traditionally cook and eat pancakes. The reason for this was to use up foods such as fat, eggs 

and milk before Lent. It is also called Pancake Tuesday or Pancake Day. Our amazing Parents and Friends 

will keep this tradition and allow our students to experience this on Tuesday 25th February. 

 

Beginning of School Mass 

On Friday 28th of February, we are celebrating the beginning of our school year with Fr. Linh in the 

multipurpose room at 9:30 am. Everyone is welcome to come. 

 

This next month we are focussing on the season of Lent and our call as a Catholic community to do good for 

others. We are raising funds for Caritas’ Project Compassion and our Annual Nazareth Parish Combined 

Schools Fun Run/Walk for Reach Vietnam.  

 

Project Compassion 

You will receive Project Compassion Boxes on Wednesday 26th February, which is Ash Wednesday, the 

beginning of Lent. We ask that these boxes be returned to school by the last week of school, as we do a whole 

school coin race and Easter Bonnet Parade (Friday 27th March).  

 

Reach Vietnam 

The Reach Vietnam Fun Run/Walk will be held on Thursday 19th March at Armstrong District Park, 

Sovereign Drive, Armstrong Creek. Time : 5.30 (for 6pm start) -7.30pm 

 

Fun run/ walk distance: just over 3km (runners will go first/followed by walkers) 

BYO Picnic Rug/Chairs and Picnic 

 

The REACH Vietnam Project began as a partnership between the convent in KonTum and the Nazareth Parish 

and schools. During this time, many teachers, parents, past students and parishioners have visited the girls we 

sponsor. This is a very important cause for our community and we hope to see as many families there.  

 

Order forms will be given out this Friday and we ask that all order forms be handed in by Monday 2nd March. 

Hats will be given to families the week of the event. 
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PHOTO’S FROM THE WEEK 
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Meal Train to Support Family 

Dates have been added to a meal train that was set up to support the Judd family whilst Estella, a Year 2 

student, undergoes chemotherapy. The family have received positive news regarding Estella's progress 

following her most recent neurosurgery but she will continue treatment for some time and it would be 

wonderful if we could provide meals for them later this month and next.  

Thank-you very much for any meals or lunch-box snacks you can provide. Please be sure to read the special 

instructions on the attached link. Soon after you register to provide a meal the delivery address will be 

emailed to you. 

https://www.mealtrain.com/trains/20q828?fbclid=IwAR3dsm1zis07JVY3HdqsV1IbEjO_dJp9bUz5SGgS43

BXZlZ23ZHtJK5-BSY 

Parents and Friends Committee 
 

PARENTS & FRIENDS 

https://www.mealtrain.com/trains/20q828?fbclid=IwAR3dsm1zis07JVY3HdqsV1IbEjO_dJp9bUz5SGgS43BXZlZ23ZHtJK5-BSY
https://www.mealtrain.com/trains/20q828?fbclid=IwAR3dsm1zis07JVY3HdqsV1IbEjO_dJp9bUz5SGgS43BXZlZ23ZHtJK5-BSY
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
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